
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daily update 
(8 November 2023, 4.25pm) 
 
Topics in this Core Brief: 

• Message from Caroline Lamb, NHS Chief Executive, to all NHS Scotland 
staff 

 
Message from Caroline Lamb, NHS Chief Executive, to all NHS Scotland staff 
 
At this difficult time, I wanted to write to you to share my deep concern for all those 
affected by the conflict in Israel and Gaza. I can’t begin to imagine the pain and 
immense stress being felt by those who have family and cultural ties to the region. 
 
With this in mind, I wanted to highlight the available wellbeing resources and 
support. These include the National Wellbeing Hub (https://wellbeinghub.scot/) 
which provides a range of advice and support, the National Wellbeing Helpline 
(0800 111 4191) which offers a 24/7 compassionate listening service and 
confidential mental health treatment available through the Workforce Specialist 
Service (https://wellbeinghub.scot/the-workforce-specialist-service-wss/).  
 
Feelings will understandably run high among staff and many of the people they 
treat and care for. We appreciate your understanding and continued 
professionalism at such a challenging time. 
 
These situations can also, unfortunately, lead to increases in harassment related to 
race, ethnicity or religious belief. Abuse, bullying or harassment are unacceptable 
and will not be tolerated. I would encourage staff to report any instances through 
their local reporting systems. Any reported instances will be taken seriously and 
fully investigated by your Board. Support for staff can be found here: Employee 
Support | NHS Scotland (nes.digital)  
 
As always, confidential advice and support can be obtained from trade union 
representatives, line managers, HR and occupational health services. The latest 
Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office guidance is available here: Israel 
and the Occupied Palestinian Territories travel advice - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  
 

https://wellbeinghub.scot/
https://wellbeinghub.scot/the-workforce-specialist-service-wss/
https://workforce.nhs.scot/about/employee-support/
https://workforce.nhs.scot/about/employee-support/
https://www.gov.uk/foreign-travel-advice/israel
https://www.gov.uk/foreign-travel-advice/israel


 

I know that all our staff, including those personally affected by the conflict, continue 
to provide a high standard of care and contribute invaluably to Scotland’s health 
service. For this you have my sincere thanks. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
***Staff are reminded to make sure their personal contact details are up to date on eESS.*** 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not  

have access to a computer.  
A full archive of printable PDFs are available on  website 

   
 

https://nhsnss.service-now.com/ggc_hr
http://www.nhsggc.scot/speakup
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-communications%2Fcore-brief%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Ccc27844b2862433f6e4d08db68e862ff%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638219119531685552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=miRHxlnmAz6n3RkcXcocQlcSRQMF%2Fw4Hy%2FeyJ8fmbCo%3D&reserved=0

